Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 18th February, 2013.

Present: Jonathan Avis, Terry Scott, Jonathan Trotman, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Alan Steward, Chris Gardner, Peter Briggs (later).

Apologies were received from: Hugh McClintock, Thomas Madar, Mara Ozolins, Peter Elderton.

Minutes: matters of accuracy: Add Dave Miller to attendees. Reference to approaching CTC should have been to national office not local branch.

Matters Arising: Discussions with Jon and Arti from Experian – Jon will arrange to meet Arti to organize how they work together as volunteers. 

A453 Hugh sent a letter to Ken Clarke – follow up next month.

Ring road major – Andrew to keep his eye out for new developments. Comment from Susan – traffic flows have changed since work at QMC roundabout improvements. Andrew is waiting for a reply regarding speed limits on ring road. Increasing no. of lanes and the speed of traffic flow is likely to cause more problems for cyclists and pedestrians.
Rights of way consultation – report back next meeting.

NET extension – no further developments since Jan.

Recent meetings attended: none to report

Membership & Finance: David E reported: Triodos account is now open. There is now around £7,800 in the current account. David suggests putting £6,000 into this new savings account. This was agreed. Andrew proposed a vote of thanks for the work David has put in to getting this sorted. Discussion point for a future meeting is the idea for wider ethical investment, eg. in a housing co-op.  
Forthcoming Meetings & Events: 

Karina Wells has asked for confirmation that we are interested in having a stall at WBSG. Plan is to have a separate stall from Ridewise, but it would be good to be adjacent. Andrew M to reply. 
Green Festival will be held in Arboretum, 26th May. It was agreed that this should also be priority to attend.

Cyclenation AGM – Peter B is planning to attend. Roy Wilson also expressed an interest in attending at Jan meeting.
Monthly meeting in March: Kevin Greaves. Arthur to check that this is confirmed. Susan to chair.
Cycle Live – will again be a weekend of events, including opportunity for a Pedals stall on the Saturday.

Facilities: Abbey Street – car park entrance priority has been changed, but it is still a tricky area due to conflicts between cyclists and turning traffic.
Ring Road Major and NET appear to be two issues that we should concentrate on over the next year.

Problems with build-outs for bus stops. Car drivers do not take account of the fact that these cause cyclists to be forced out into the line of the traffic. It was agreed that we should make a forceful response to the proposal on Oakdale Road, which is classed as a bus stop improvement. Arthur to follow up.

Arthur brought a hard copy of the A453 dualling proposals (sent to him by Highways Agency). Chris Gardner, who is familiar with the area, agreed with Hugh’s point that it would be useful to have a better cycle route to the Park & Ride as the road going out to East Leake and Gotham carries fast traffic and is not suitable for most cyclists.

Newsletters: It was agreed that two newsletters is practical and useful publicity for our work, but it would also be useful to do a monthly update that could be put on the website and sent to BBC and Nottingham Post.
Susan and Andrew were able to respond to recent request for comments from BBC website journalist, which were published.

AOB. Terry reported that CTC will be discussing their own plans for Rural Rides at their next meeting. Andrew M reported that there is funding for further publicity of Rural Rides over the next year at least, but there are some conditions. All Rides will need to start within the City. Susan suggests that there needs to be some co-ordination so that similar rides are not planned on the same day. Rural Rides website is still in use, but there is currently no central co-ordination of the programme.
Chris suggests using the Pedals facebook page to publicise specific Rural Rides. Julian is a useful contact for this. Andrew M to contact Julian to ask for help with this.

The meeting closed at 9.40 pm. 

